
Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,

Welcome to our first newsletter of the academic year!

We would like to take this opportunity to thank our families for their continued support and

celebration of our very special community. Marine Academy Primary is an incredibly special

place thanks to each and every one of our children, our dedicated #TeamMarine members,

and, of course, you—our families and community!

This term, we have welcomed sixty new children into our Reception classes, as well as new

students into other classrooms across the school. We’ve also welcomed new staff members to

#TeamMarine, continuing to build on the outstanding work already happening.

Later in the newsletter, you will find a poster introducing our Leadership and Support Teams,

along with guidance on when you might want to speak with them. Please do take a moment to

look and see who can support you. There are Leaders at the external doors every morning, and

any one of them will be able to help direct you to the right person when needed.

As you'll see from the classroom updates below, the children have already demonstrated their

impeccable MAP behaviours, and their high expectations have shone through both their

learning and social interactions. This term, we’ve seen the return of our Taekwondo lessons, violin

lessons for Year 3, and the largest-ever number of Extra-Curricular Clubs being offered.

We are also incredibly proud of our new Academy Parliament representatives, who were

elected by their peers. They recently celebrated their new roles with a visit to the Houses of

Parliament and enjoyed the wonders of our capital city, including a ride on the London Eye.

You’ll be able to spot our Academy Parliament representatives proudly wearing their new

blazers. They have been exceptional role models so far, and we look forward to their innovative

thinking as they help drive the Academy to even greater heights.

In the coming weeks, we will be hosting our first Parent and Carer meetings of the year, where

we aim to meet with every family to discuss your child’s progress and wellbeing. Please look out

for further information on this.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Georgina Reid and Miss Stacey Mitchell

Headteacher and Head of School
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DATES FOR YOUR

Diary
Tuesday 8th October - Classes RHR and RTG trips to St Budeaux Library

Monday 14th - Friday 18th October - Parent/Carer Pupil Progress Meetings: please email your child’s

class teacher if you still need to sign up.

Thursday 17th October - Year 1's trip to Dinosaur World

Friday 18th October - Wear Red Day in support of Show Racism the Red Card: children are invited to

wear red clothes to school on this day.

Tuesday 22nd October - 1.30-3pm Class RHR’s Share a Story event with parents and carers

Wednesday 23rd October - 1.30-3pm Class RTG’s Share a Story event with parents and carers

Friday 25th October - Whole School Day of the Dead celebration day and last day of Term 1

Monday 11th November - First day of Term 2

Monday 18th November - Nasal flu vaccinations for Reception to Year 6 children who have signed up.

Monday 18th - Friday 22nd November - Book Fair running in the Primary Foyer

Monday 25th November - Friday 13th December - Year 5 swimming lessons at Plymouth Life Centre

Monday 9th, Tuesday 10th and Friday 13th December - 3.30-4.30pm Christmas Grotto: more information

will be sent out soon.

Tuesday 10th December - 9-10.30am Turtle Class Christmas Crafts with parents/carers

Wednesday 11th December - 9-10.30am Pre-School Christmas Crafts with parents/carers

Friday 13th December - Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Bazaar being held in the Primary from

1pm: more information will be sent out soon.

Monday 16th December - 9.15-10.30am Christmas Carol Concert for families of children in Classes 1SA,

2NH, 3AW, 4CW, 5LG and 6JU.

Tuesday 17th December - 9-11am On Course South West free Christmas wreath making workshop in the

MULA: email samantharussell@oncoursesouthwest.co.uk to book on.

Tuesday 17th December - 9.15-10.15am Reception Nativity performance to Class RHR families in the

Primary hall.

Wednesday 18th December - 9.15-10.30am Christmas Carol Concert for families of children in Classes

1OW, 2CW, 3CC, 4LI, 5VH and 6TS.

Wednesday 18th December - Whole School Christmas Lunch: children can wear Christmas accessories

on this day.

Thursday 19th December - 9.15-10.15am Reception Nativity performance to Class RTG families in the

Primary hall.

Friday 20th December - Last day of Term 2: The Primary closes at 1pm to all children. Children are

invited to wear mufti for their class Christmas parties on this day.

Tuesday 7th January - First day of Term 3

We now have a calendar on our new website, to which we are continually updating and adding

events, that can be found here.

This year’s term dates can also be found on our website here and the term dates for the 2025-2026

academic year can be found here.

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/calendar/?calid=3&pid=15&viewid=2
https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=66&type=pdf
https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=67&type=pdf
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Nursery

The new Reception children have had
a fabulous start to the academic year.
They have settled in well and we are
so proud of the way that the children
have been showing the teachers STAR
and how well they have been following
the MAP rules and routines. The
children have loved starting their
learning in their classrooms and
outdoor area where our focus has
been on the text, The Colour Monster
Goes to School. The children have
talked about their emotions and have
had fun getting messy in the creative
area. 
The children have really enjoyed
practising counting in their Maths
sessions and they have loved learning
new sounds in their daily Phonics
sessions. We are so pleased with how
the children are progressing and can't
wait to introduce them to our next
text. 

What a great start to the Academic
year, the Puffin and Penguin children
are having. They have made new
friends and are getting use to the
routines of the Pre-School day. They
love exploring the range of toys we
have to offer, and even eating their
lunch in the big hall at lunch time. 
This month, the children have done
some superb learning around our
topic, ‘How do I feel?' The children
have looked at pictures and spoken
about themselves, their family and
special interest of theirs. 
The children have begun their
Phonics and their Maths learning by
singing Nursery Rhymes and using
Numberblocks to learn the numbers
1 and 2. They have also had fun in PE
using the parachute, and trying
different moves in their Taekwondo
lessons.

New academic year gets off to a strong start
Reception Pre-School

It has been lovely to be back and
welcoming lots of new friends to Turtle
Class. This term Turtle Class have made
a fantastic start to their topic rhyme, ‘I
Can Sing a Rainbow’ and their topic
book, ‘WOW! Said the Owl’, where they
are learning all about the different
colours that a rainbow has. The children
have created rainbows out of dough,
mixed their own colours with powder
paint, made a collage rainbow,
discovered hidden rainbows in the sand
and created their very own owls using
toothbrushes to paint with. 
The children have made the most out of
the sunshine and been on ‘Welly Walks’
around the school to visit the chickens
and the rabbits. We are also thrilled to
introduce our new ‘boromi’ toy bags
which can be loaned from Turtle Class.



The children have settled into life in Year 1 fantastically! Over the course of the month, the children have
become adept at their new routines and are comfortable in their new classroom surroundings. They are
all looking so grown up sat at their tables completing learning. The children have been impressing the
Year 1 staff with their Phonics knowledge, having reviewed all of the sounds they learnt in Reception.
Going forward, the children will move onto phase 5 sounds. 

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 2 have had an amazing start to the year! We have
been blown away by the children’s amazing manners,
resilience and perseverance. This term, our topic is Vile
Victorians, where we have been exploring Victorian
school life and what homes were like for Victorian
children. The children were shocked by the strictness
of Victorian schools and experienced some vast
differences when exploring our Marine Academy Rules
compared to the expectations Victorian children
faced, day to day, especially when they had two strict
Victorian teachers come and visit them for their first
History lesson! 
In English, the children have written some fantastic
stories based on the book ‘How to Hide a Lion at
School’. In Maths, the children have been exploring
place value, representing a 2-digit number in variety of
ways. In Science, we have been investigating how to
stay healthy, including our minds as well as our bodies.
We are looking forward to the rest of the term as we
know the children are going to be superstars!

Year 3

Year 1

September 2024

Year 2
What a fantastic start to Year 3! The children
have returned with fantastic attitudes
towards their learning and have a great
willingness to learn and try their best. This
term has seen the introduction of our new
History topic, Prehistoric Britain. We've
discussed how people evolved and what
animals were around at the time. 
In Maths, the children have been focusing on
place value and how three-digit numbers are
made up. They have also enjoyed innovating
the fairy-tale 'Ratpunzel' and creating their
own fairy tales. This term, the children have
also begun taking violin lessons on Thursday
mornings - we are all incredibly excited to see
their progress throughout the year. The
violins have proved very popular with many
children. A wonderful start to our Autumn
term Year 3!

The children have enjoyed undertaking
learning about dinosaurs as part of this term’s
History learning. They have posed fantastic
questions about dinosaurs and have learnt all
about their key features. Next month, the
children will embark on their first Year 1 trip
when they visit ‘Dinosaur World’ on the 17th
October. Details about this trip will be sent in
the coming weeks. 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank
all parents/carers for helping the transition
into Year 1 be such a smooth one. We look
forward to working with you for the rest of the
academic year to make it a successful one!



It has been a super start to the
new school year in Year 4! The
children have come back to school
full of positivity and a keenness to
do their very best. We are all very
excited about what this academic
year will bring.
Already this month, Year 4 have
investigated conflict and
prepositional phrases and created
their own stories based on the text,
‘Cinderella of the Nile’
In Maths, in their Place Value topic,
they have investigated the place
value of 4-digit numbers, been
rounding to the nearest 10 and 100
and learnt about Roman numerals
and used them in their
calculations.
In History, the children found out
how the Romans became so
powerful, which led them to
conquer Britain and then how
Boudicca led a rebellion against
the Romans in 43 CE.
In Science, Year 4 have learnt what
sound is and how we hear,
investigated how musical
instruments make sound and then
designed and made their own
instruments that could be plucked,
strummed or blown to create
sound. Well done Year 4!

Year 5 have had a tremendous start back to their first term,
showing resilience and determination to succeed in their new
year group. In Maths, they have recapped and expanded their
knowledge of place value and are ready to move onto their next
topic of the Four Operations. In English, they have created their
own civilisation based off of the story Weslandia by Paul
Fleischman. 
In Science, the children have begun to understand that
everything around them is made of particles; allowing them to
understand how this can then change states of matter when
mixed with other substances. In History, there has been some
super learning about the hierarchal system within the Benin
Kingdom and what a guild was. We are so pleased to see how the
children have returned with an excellent can-do attitude to their
new term, and we are excited to see what the next few weeks
bring.

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 6

Year 4

September 2024

Year 5

Year 6 have settled into their final year of Primary school
incredibly well. They have shown unwitting resilience and
determination adjusting to their new learning and classroom
environments. In Maths, they have finished their place value topic,
and dove straight into their four operations, mastering addition,
subtraction, multiplication, and division. In English, the children
have developed their descriptive writing, whilst designing their
own ‘cracking contraption’. 
In Science, they have understood the seven nutrients needed to
maintain a balanced diet. In History, the children have discussed
the variety of roles created during the Industrial Revolution. The
children have worked exceptionally hard throughout the past few
weeks, and we cannot wait to see how they continue to thrive
over the next few terms.



Here are our new Members of Academy

Parliament for the 2024-2025

academic year!  

All of the candidates presen
ted to their

classes to expl
ain why they would be a

good MP. Each class then
 visited our

official polling station in the hall to vot
e

on their favourite candidate. We think

they look super smart in their blazers!

Thank you to everyone who has signed

their child up to 38 Things so far this year.

It’s never too late to ask for a booklet, so

if you would like your child to take part,

please email your child’s class teacher or

primary@marineacademy.org.uk and we

will give them one to take home.

Every child who completes their booklets

will be invited to a celebration event in the

summer and will receive a
 medal and

certificate. 

A huge thank you to all our amazingfamilies for generously donating so manywonderful seeds! We can’t wait to plantthem in the spring. In the meantime, ourstudents have been busy tidying up andplanting beautiful pansies around theschool. If you happen to spot any bulbsin shops, we’d love your help in addingthem to our outdoor area! Together, we’re making our schoolgrounds bloom!

In Other 



A huge thank you to everyone who

donated and bought cakes at o
ur

Macmillan coffee morning, last Friday.

We raised a super amount of

£425.25! 

What a wonderful example of all

working together as 
a community to

raise money for an incredible charity! 

The Community Bike Hub is back!

Families can loan child and adult bikes

free of charge for a week to use on

the school run, during evenings and at

weekends. 

Mr Porter will be based by the hall

every Friday from 8.15-9am and then

again from 3.05-3.35pm to help with

loaning them out for the week.

A polite reminder that if you areparking in Flamstead Crescent,please be considerate of the localresidents when using this street,and also of the other families whomay also be dropping off andcollecting their children. Thank you for your help inensuring that everyone is safewhen arriving at and departingfrom school.



Snapchat have announced some new features to support with safeguarding its
users from online harms. The new suite of tools includes expanded in-app

warnings, enhanced friending protections, simplified location-sharing and
blocking improvements – all designed to reinforce the real friend relationships

that make Snapchat so unique. 
These expanded features help to make it difficult for strangers to contact people
on Snapchat. For example, the platform doesn’t allow anyone to be messaged

by someone they haven’t already added as a friend or have in their phone
contacts. In other words, Snapchatters must proactively select who they

communicate with.

Online Safety
Thank you for your ongoing support in supporting your child to use the

internet safely and responsibly. Each year group has had e-safety lessons
this term, which has resulted in some wonderfully informative, eye-

catching posters being produced to reinforce important messages.

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our
Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce.

SNAPCHAT TOOLSSNAPCHAT TOOLSSNAPCHAT TOOLS

https://values.snap.com/news/new-safeguards-for-snapchatters-2023?lang=en-GB


The NSPCC have created a quiz that can be completed as a family to
help you have discussions together and find out about the NSPCC’s top

tips for positive online wellbeing.
 https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-

wellbeing/positively-online/quiz/

Family Quiz for Online Wellbeing TipsFamily Quiz for Online Wellbeing Tips

Online App Ideas
Internet Matters have put together a list of age-appropriate apps

depending on what the aim is when your child is spending time online: 

Skill Building apps: 
If you would like to help your child develop a new skill, then you might find some
useful ideas here: https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/skill-building-apps-

guide-for-kids/  

Apps to keep your child entertained:
 These apps are organised into age groups so you can find an app that is suitable
for your child: https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/13-great-apps-to-keep-

your-kids-amused-in-the-school-holidays/ 

Apps to help get your child active: 
Again, these apps are organised by age group:

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/apps-guide/apps-to-help-kids-get-
active/ 



Agreeing a set of family rules for using devices can support with providing a positive
online experience. It is important to recognise appropriate lengths of time to use

technology for, as well as how to communciate respecfully. Having times and places in
the home where devices are not used can promote spoken communication.



The Books for Topics website www.booksfortopics.com is a great resource for recommended reads. 

http://www.booksfortopics.com/




Attendance
Really well done to Year 1 and Year 3 for having the highest attendance this month!

Just as a reminder, if your child is absent, we may reach out to check in and ensure
everything is okay. We want to make sure they're safe and well, so feel free to let us

know if there's anything we can help with.

If you know you’ll be absent, could you please take a moment to complete a leave of
absence request form. This helps us stay updated and ensure everything is in order.

Thank you for your cooperation!

No Right Turn
Please remember that there is

no right turn once you leave the
one-way system by the

secondary school. 
This is to improve the safety of

families using the zebra crossing
by this exit.
Thank you.
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Pre-School 
Ballet & Tap Classes

Pre-School 
Ballet & Tap Classes

Marine Academy Plymouth Community Sports
Suitable for children aged 3 - 4 years

Marine Academy Plymouth Community Sports
Suitable for children aged 3 - 4 years

Book a FREE trial  today!
INFO@PLYMOUTHBALLETSCHOOL.CO.UK

Pre-School Ballet 
Tuesdays @ 4:30 - 5 pm

Pre-School Tap
Fridays @ 4:15 - 4:45 pm

Our Pre-School classes introduce young dancers to the
magic of movement in a fun, nurturing environment. Through
creative play, basic dance steps, and imaginative routines,
children will develop coordination, rhythm, and confidence.
Perfect for little ones ready to twirl, tap, and explore their

love for dance! 










